Mr. Peter Hallahan 
Secretary Senate  Legal and Constitutional Committee 
Room S1.61
Parliament House 
Canberra  ACT 2600    
 

 


Dear Mr. Hallahan,
 

Re: Australian Human Rights Commission Legislation Bill 2003 
 

The Law Society of New South Wales wishes to express serious concerns about Australian Human Rights Commission Legislation Bill 2003 recently introduced into Parliament.
 

Of particular concern are the Government's proposed amendments to section 11 of the Human Rights and Equal Opportunity Commission Act 1986. The Society echoes the opinion of the Human Rights and Equal Opportunity Commission ('HREOC') that the legislation "significantly undermines the Commission's independence in the exercise of its intervention powers."  
 

The Society is aware of the Principles Relating to the Status of National Institutions (the "Paris Principles") annexed to Commission on Human Rights resolution 1992/54 at the United Nations. We encourage the Government to continue to recognise the importance of the Paris Principles and continue to allow HREOC to be independent and consequently at its most effective. 
 

The effect of restrictions upon independent national bodies such as HREOC constitutes a serious impingement on justice and must only be undertaken by Government where there is a clear need supported by cogent and compelling reasoning. The Society sees no such need at this time. 
 

The Society takes the opportunity to praise HREOC for the excellent work the Commission undertakes, and the judicious way in which it has intervened in proceedings in the past. The authority of the court to grant leave is an appropriate mechanism to assess the validity of the Commission's petition to serve as a "friend" of the court.
 

It is important to preserve the independence of national Commissions and other government related bodies, and to avoid colouring such bodies with the impression of partiality. This is particularly important in the spheres of justice, human rights and equal opportunity. We strongly encourage the Government to revisit this legislation.
 

Yours sincerely,
 

 

 


Robert Benjamin
President
